

www.avonfire.gov.uk

Tuesday 29 March 2016

Dr Harrowing Coroner's Court Old Weston Road Flax Bourton Bristol BS48 1UL

Dear Dr Harrowing

I am in receipt of your Regulation 28 report relating to an incident AF&RS attended at 16 Tewkesbury Road, Bristol, on 30th August 2015, sadly involving the death of Mr J. Sarkozi.

I have considered your report and detail below actions taken, or to be taken by the service to help prevent future deaths. Information relating to this incident will be shared throughout AF&RS in the following manner:

- This scenario will be included in appropriate training packages to raise awareness among operational crews. The training will be an ongoing process initiated within the next training year, commencing this April.
- Via our "Fire Alert" system which is used to notify all operational personnel of urgent operational considerations and displayed on notice boards at all work locations.
- Initial information provided for use at incidents to crews within our Risk Card system has also been reviewed. Some amendments will be made to the Domestic and Residential Fires card.

Copies of the Fire Alert and Risk Card are enclosed. The AF& RS Fire Alert will also be distributed via CFOA to the wider Fire Service community to raise awareness of this incident and subsequent Coroners case.

I trust these measures will meet with your requirements and discharge our duty under your Regulation 28 report.

Yours sincerely

Kevin Pearson

Chief Fire Officer/Chief Executive

PREVENTING PROTECTING RESPONDING

Avon Fire & Rescue Service is provided by Avon Fire Authority Chief Fire Officer/Chief Executive Kevin Pearson MA MCGI MIFireE Chairman of Avon Fire Authority Councillor Peter Abraham